
 

June News 
La classe de Mme Fry 

 

 

Dear parents, 

Our school year has almost come to a close. We are currently 

taking part in many assessments and are working really hard here 

in 1A to finish things up! 

Here is a look at our final days in first grade. 

 

 

Library and Classroom 

Books 
Please note that all library books must be returned to 

school by the end of this week. Classroom books may be 

kept a little while longer, but must be returned by 

Friday, June 14th. These books are counted, sorted, 

repaired and provided with replacement cards by the 

classroom teacher, a process which can take a long 

time. It can be a challenging process if we get books in late, or the following school 

year as they return to our central levelled reading library. Over the next few 

weeks, please be sure to check carefully around the house for any books that 

belong to the school. We kindly ask that lost or damaged books be replaced. 

 

 



 

Summer Reading 
Although we are almost done our classroom reading program for the year, that 

does not mean that your child should stop their daily reading. In fact, it is highly 

recommended that children read regularly throughout the summer months to avoid 

seeing regression in their reading skills come September. If you don’t have French 

and English books at home for your child, please consider visiting the St. Albert 

Public Library. As always, the library will be offering a summer reading program to 

encourage kids to read over the summer vacation. 

Representatives from the library will be visiting the school on Tuesday, June 4th, 

to explain the program to all students from grades 1-6. 

 

 

Arbor Day 
On Tuesday, June 11th, we will be headed to Willoughby Park to participate in a 

variety of Arbor Day activities put on by the city of St. Albert. The permission slip 

for this field trip was sent home last week. If you require another copy, please 

visit our classroom website. Please note that in the event that it is rescheduled due 

to the weather, our rainout date is Thursday, June 13th. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Year End Swim 
To celebrate the end of the year, our grade one students will be going swimming at 

Fountain Park Pool on Thursday, June 27th. The permission slip for this field trip 

will be going home in the coming weeks.  

 

 

You’re Invited! 
You are cordially invited to attend our class play ‘Les trois 

petits cochons’. Mark your calendars for Tuesday, June 25th 

because at 3pm sharp our class will be presenting a short play, 

along with a few songs that we have learned. It is sure to be a 

great show that you won’t want to miss. 

If your child will be absent on this day, please let me know as 

soon as possible. 

 

Year End Mass 
Our year end mass will be held on Wednesday, June 26th at Holy Family Parish. 

The grade ones will be reading at and participating in the mass and all parents and 

siblings are welcome to attend. Please join us at 2:00pm to help us celebrate the 

end of the school year. 

 

Rag and Bag 
On Wednesday, June 26th we will be taking some time to clean our 

classroom. Each student is asked to bring a plastic bag and a rag to 

clean their desk, as well as other things in the classroom. 



 

 

 

Year End Picnic 
Also on Wednesday, June 26th, we will be having a special picnic lunch to celebrate 

the end of the year. More information about our picnic is coming soon! 

 

 

I would like to thank each and every one of you for being a part of our class. It has 

been a whirlwind year and seems to have gone by so quickly. I have enjoyed getting 

to know you and your children and have greatly appreciated all that you have done 

to help our classroom run smoothly.  

I look forward to watching your children grow as they continue their EMP 

journey…. And if the road takes them and you elsewhere, know that they always 

have a place in my heart! 

Madame Fry 

 

 


